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Minutes
April 3, 2019
Present:


June Pendleton
Ellen Polimeni 
Mike Gonzalez 
Robert Green

Ted Bateman Cathy Menikotz
Dan Marshall

Tamara Hicks

Fred Lightfoote
Marty Aman Ruth Craig

John Sawers
Necessarily Absent: Peter Gerbic
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Lynn Klotz
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Green.
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the February 7, 2019 minutes. Motion was made by Co-chair Lightfoote to approve the February 7, 2019 minutes, seconded by Mayor Polimeni.  Motion carried. 

Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were provided.
Mayor Polimeni presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve the bills totaling $1,801.00, seconded by Marty Aman. Motion carried. 
Kevin Olvany then presented the 2019 Water Quality Monitoring Proposal from Finger Lakes Community College.    Kevin explained that the FLCC proposal covers the 6 long term monitoring locations and an additional 10 shoreline samples during the summer.  The costs include personnel services, but the indirect and fringe costs are fairly low.  There is no boat rental fee, as this was removed as part of the agreement with FLCC. Motion was made by Mayor Polimeni to accept the 2019 Water Quality Monitoring Proposal from Finger Lakes Community College as presented, seconded by Co-chair Lightfoote. Motion carried.  Patty Thompson was delayed in getting some of the long-term data from Dr. Gilman, so she wanted to postpone her presentation until the June meeting.  Going forward, she is hoping to present her finding in December each year.
Kevin Olvany reviewed existing grant projects using power point. He described the water quality project on the FLCC campus. The goal is to bring a portion of the high flows from Fall Brook into a wetland area and to increase storage volumes with berm enhancement.  A second portion of the project will enhance the canoe pond. There will be one design for both project areas.  An RFP was developed for engineering and design work. Five firms submitted proposals, three were interviewed by a combination of Ontario County, FLCC and watershed staff and a recommendation was made to Ontario County Public Works Committee. Ontario County is the head of this project, but the Watershed Council wrote the grant proposal for funding and will be working with the County on it. The County Road 1/Lake to Lake Project aims to reduce sediment and nutrient loading along with flooding downstream.  MRB was hired by the Town of Gorham to complete the design, and the design is almost finished. The project will capture drainage from 50 to 60 acres of the 300-acre drainage area.  It will not completely solve the problems downstream, but it will substantially help.  There is funding for the Naples Creek Project design and initial implementation. The goal is to break the berms along the creek to re-engage the floodplain along with installing additional culverts.  Co-chair Lightfoote added that the berms were installed a very long time ago.  The Sucker Brook CR30 project is functioning well and a video was shown of it working.  There are some minor adjustments needed in the future. The Sucker Brook 5&20 project is also functioning well and a video was shown of it.  
Kevin then showed a photo of wind driven turbidity on the lake.  Research on some of the other Finger Lakes is showing that the thermocline dips down deep, causing bottom phosphorus to be brought up to the surface. He met with someone from Conesus Lake who builds low cost thermistor arrays to track water temperature from approximately 15 feet below the surface to 100 feet down. The Association is partnering on this.  Co-chair Green asked if there is information on long term temperature trends.  Kevin responded that we have data from Bruce’s program for 25+ years and there is a subtle increase in temperatures, but we need to analyze his data for information on the thermocline. 
Kevin then reviewed the water purveyor’s monitoring plans. They held another meeting with the Association, purveyors and DOH. Marty Aman and Mike Gonzalez reported that they are going to test raw and finished water every Monday from August through October. Hyland Hartsough from NYS DOH is helping to develop plans. They can sample earlier if needed. The plans state what to do in case of a problem. Supervisor Marshall inquired if Bristol Harbor is involved and Kevin responded that they are working with DOH. Mayor Polimeni asked if DOH was providing guidelines.  Marty Aman responded that the municipalities have to develop the plan but DOH is giving guidelines.  They are going to work with the Association and Watershed Council to communicate the results with the public. Mayor Polimeni asked if each municipality will post the information. Kevin stated that the goal is to have a central clearinghouse for data.  Co-chair Lightfoote stated that they are working closely with all of the purveyors.
Kevin reviewed the upcoming CFA.  The proposals are usually due at the end of July. There is significant funding for land-based projects. He requested that the municipalities contact him if they have any potential projects. He is also going to reach out to the land conservation groups. 

Kevin then reviewed the Canandaigua Lake Water Trail.  There are three aspects to finalize – the action plan, website and brochure. Kevin, Kim and the National Parks Service wrote the plan and then Barton and Loguidice, who is doing the County’s Shoreline Parks Master Plan and is familiar with the water trail, is finalizing the brochure, website and plan. There is also funding for an accessible launch design and construction. 
Kevin Olvany reviewed the Manager/Technician Report.  DEC now requires a QAPP for sampling and modeling, so there has been lots of paperwork associated with that. Kevin explained that the SWAT model is a computer-based model that estimates inflows of nutrients and sediments and will help prioritize where best management practices will provide benefits.  Cornell is running the model. Kevin described the lake friendly lawn care program the Town and City of Canandaigua is partnering on.  
Kevin then reviewed the Canandaigua Partnership for Character. The goal is to promote values with partners in the community.  They are requesting organizations to make a commitment. Mayor Polimeni explained that this was initiated several years ago and is expanding it.  The Watershed Council previously approved the character initiative.  Motion was made by Mayor Polimeni to affirm the Canandaigua Partnership for Character, seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton. Motion carried.

There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to adjourn until June 5, 2019, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

June 5, 2019
4:30 pm – the Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

